Youth Involvement Growing In State Fair Sheep Show

Sources:  Toni Riley, Monty Chappell and Kentucky State Fair


There’s a steady increase each year in the number of Kentucky 4-H and FFA members participating in the Kentucky State Fair Sheep Show, especially the market lamb and breeding shows.  About 650 lambs have been entered in the market lamb show, and more than 200 in the breeding show.


The breeding show, showmanship event and Skill-A-Thon will be August 19, followed by the market lamb show on August 20.


One reason for the increase in participants is that youth are increasingly retaining market lambs.  Rather than selling market lambs after the fair, youth become entrepreneurs by keeping the lambs to produce more animals.  Youth then enter the new lambs in next year’s show or sell them as project animals to other 4-H and FFA members.


In addition to the entrepreneurial skills, sheep and other animal projects build participants’ confidence and help them develop abilities that will take them through all their lives.  Youth assume the responsibility of caring for the animal—observing development of any problems, caring for the animal and even delivering their own lambs.  These experiences give them the skills to take on difficult situations.


Youth of all skill and economic levels have opportunities to excel in the various competitive events in the sheep show.  Although a 4-H or FFA member might not have the best lamb in its class, she or he can still do well in the Skill-A-thon or showmanship events.


Members demonstrate animal science knowledge in the Sheep Skill-A-Thon.  This event will consist of identification of and questions concerning sheep breeds, sheep feeds, equipment and meats.  The divisions will be determined by year of birth.


In the showmanship event, youth are judged on how well they show an animal.


Many youth benefits of the KSF experience take place outside the show rings as members develop friendships and just plain have fun.  These experiences and memories will last a lifetime.


All the Youth Livestock Shows provide a competitive arena for 4-H and FFA members.  Project and classroom work are a backdrop for the youth programs to incorporate development of mental skills, learn by doing and adult-youth cooperation into their educational processes.  Both 4-H and FFA provide educational information and hands-on workshops on grooming and show skills prior to competition. 


To be eligible to compete at the KSF, all market lambs must have competed in one of the Pre-Fair District Shows or Kentucky Junior Livestock Shows sponsored by the Kentucky Department of Agriculture’s Division of Shows and Fairs.  All purebred animals entered in breeding classes must have been registered or recorded with their respective breed organizations by June 1, 2003.


For more information, contact your (County Name) Cooperative Extension Service.

Educational programs of the Kentucky Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, age, sex, religion, disability or national origin.
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